
 

In the past quarter of ministry on 
AU's campus, God has used 
spiritual mentorship, hospitality, 
and outreach to continue to 
minister to students. 
 
Our community of Chinese and 
FPC friends had the bittersweet 
pleasure of supporting Lily as she 
left Ashland and moved to Towson 
University to earn a master's 
degree in Computer Science. Since 
moving, Lily has been keeping in 
contact with friends and her church 
family. She is currently searching 
for a church and asking great 
questions as she faces that 
challenge. She is enjoying her 
program and classes and has joined 
a Bible study at a nearby Chinese 
Church. If you would like to reach 

out to Lily by sending her a letter, 
please let me know, and I will share 
her address with you, privately! 
Please pray for her as she continues 
to settle into her new environment 
and finds a church to plant her 
roots.  
 
I have continued to have the 
opportunity to mentor young 
women on a one-on-one basis. One 
of those students is Maddie, and at 
the beginning of this semester she 
came to me with an exciting story 
that I would like to share. One day, 
shortly after returning from winter 
break, a Korean student knocked 
on Maddie's door. She was seeking 
friendship. Maddie shared with me 
that when she opened the door, she 
felt a flurry of mixed and 
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Sarah, Lily, Yayu, 
Dolly, and Sarah 
(members of our 
ministry team)  

at a CCO retreat  

2018 Fall and 2019 Spring Semester  
 
As the CCO campus pastor, I worked for 
half a year already in this position. I really 
enjoyed this campus ministry with CCO 
staffs, FPC, different churches friends, 
and Ashland communities.  A lot of people 
are involved in this campus ministry and 
helped us in so many different ways.  
 
In this period, we created some big events 
such as the Chinese moon festival, 
international pot luck dinner, 
Thanksgiving dinner, Christmas trip with 
Chinese students, New Year’s fellowship 

continued on p.12  

Dolly Dong Campus Ministry 

continued on p. 2  
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Yayu translated 

for Pastor Dick 

Winfield at our 

Saturday night 

service  
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dinner, and the Chinese New 
Year’s celebration party.  
Throughout these events, we 
helped the international 
students and Ashland 
communities to learn the 
culture differences from each 
other, help them to 
understand each other more, 
and build friendship to share 
God’s love and care for each 
other.  
 
We continue to have the Bible 
Study, spiritual mentor, hospitality 
with the international students so 
that we may guide them to grow 
their spiritual lives in Jesus Christ.  
 
Campus Report 
 
One of the big programs in this 
past fall, is launching a new 
ministry called the “Chinese 
Lunches,” every Tuesday at AU 
lower chapel. With 20 to 35 
students attending each Tuesday 
from 11am to 12:30pm, it has 
become a great way to reach out to 
the Chinese students and other 
members of Ashland community 
that wouldn't usually know the 
international students. 

Dolly Dong Campus Ministry 

 
Each Tuesday, we have the Chinese lunch with 
conversation and fellowship together. CCO 
campus staffs, church members, and 
community’s friends sit at the same tables 
with the students and are able to build 
relationships with them. The students have 
realized that they have help and support from 
the church and community, they learn about 
God’s love and care through actual experience; 
they also learn more about the English 
language. 
 
Please join us in praying that God can use this 
ministry to touch many of the students’ lives 
and that we can have wisdom to maximize our 
outreach to those who attend. 
 
Building the Leadership Team 

 
Our campus ministry and the Chinses 
Church ministry have been focusing at 
building a strong leadership team, to help 
spread God’s word, his love and teach the 
Gospel. I have been praying to God to bring 
in people who are interested in Campus 
ministry and helping International students. 
Several members showed interest in 
leadership, I set up meetings with them, 
shared my vision and plans to help campus 
ministry and church services, I delegated 
activities to help accomplish our plans, I got 
commitment from them to lead the Saturday 
church worship, and campus ministry 

Far Right: 

Students gather 

with Dolly at 

Alisa's house 

(Alisa is in pink) 

for a New Year 

celebration.   
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March 
3/1 Isaiah Travis 
 Terrence Webb 
3/6 Doug Click 
3/8 Tim Mast 
3/10    Cindy Click 
3/12 Matt Madden 
3/15 William Downs 
 Braylen Jarvis 
3/16 Josiah Travis 
3/21 Karen Ford 
3/22 Lindsey Saffle 
            Jordann Saffle 
3/24 Susan Schwartz 
3/27 Connie Nordstrom 
            David Steury  

April 
2nd Ronald Baum  
 Carolyn Shenberger 
5th Carolyn Freer 
6th Vincent Foley 
 Dex Sedwick 
7th Jamie Kash 
8th Justin Dew 
9th Judy Frame 
10th Sally Smetana 
11th JoAnn Ford Watson 
14th Linda McKibben 
16th Cynthia Eckenroth 
19th Jake Blasdel 
20th  Brent Sponsler 
21st Anne Beer 
 Becky Miller 
28th  Maylyn Latham 

May 
1st Matthew Latham 
4th Jakin Parker 
8th William Beck 
            Dee Eiserling 
 Corinne Sedwick 
11th Judith Webb 
12th Jean Hudkins 
 Preston Sponsler 
13th John Saccomen 
17th AJ Tabler 
18th Catherine Hiner 
20th Judy Mengel 
25th Ellen Saccomen 
29th John Mast 

Birthdays 

Pittsburg, after which her life transformed by 
God, and she asked to be baptized. I led her 
through the process of baptismal and got her 
ready to fulfill all the requirement to be a 
Christian. Her spiritual life kept growing and 
she was baptized last spring. 
 
She has been growing in her faith, and we 
trained her to be a church leader. We invited 
her to CCO student leadership retreat “Imago” 
from 31 August to 1 September, she said “I 
experienced an amazing retreat.” She learned 
how to be an effective student leader to spread 
the Gospel. She mentioned that she is the 
reflection of the Lord in the world. She quoted 
Jesus saying, “Whatever I do, you can do too 
and even greater things.” Jesus said precisely, 
“you are sent into the world just as I was sent 
into the world—to heal, to cure, to love.” Now 
she is involved in several ministries, and 
always willing to serve. Last Saturday; for the 
first time, she translated the church service. 
 
Li Dolly Dong 
CCO Campus Staff 

events including the Chinese lunch on 
Tuesday and Bible studies. At our last event, 
The Chinese New Year, I noticed how well 
they led the various activity resulting in a 
smooth progress of the event, they exhibited 
great team work, and everyone helped making 
it a great success. I personally thank Alisa for 
being “The Rolling Pin of God,” she mentioned 
to me that Mother Teresa said that her 
accomplishments  was due to her being “the 
pen of God,” it is God directing her work and 
love to the poor and needy people of this 
world. Alisa made beautiful dumplings, and 
she said that God helped her roll that dough, it 
was rolled with God’s love for the 
International students table to share in God’s 
abundance. 
 
A Touching Testimony from Campus  
 
Yoyo is a student in the master program at 
Ashland University studying for the MBA. She 
was invited to attend our Saturday Church 
service and bible study. She showed interest in 
learning more about God and his word. Last 
year she attended CCO jubilee conference in 
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Financial Reports 
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    Restricted Funds 

Restricted Funds 

& Restricted Funds 
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recipient of Loud Sunday offering will be the 
Chinese Church ministry.  With Dr. Dolly 
Dong as leader, the Ashland Chinese 
congregation has been worshipping in 
Andrews Chapel since July 7, 2018, with 
occasionally others preaching and usually 
Jenny Beasley leading worship each week.  We 
all are invited and encouraged to enjoy this 
fellowship on Saturdays, beginning with 
5:00pm potluck dinner in Fellowship Hall, 
followed by 6:00pm worship. You will meet 
students from Ashland University, as well as 
local members of the Chinese community. 
 
Compassion Sunday – May 5 
Several members of our church family are 
sponsoring children in developing countries 
around the world. Sponsorships provide these 
children with opportunities to learn about 
Jesus as they experience better educational 
opportunities through community centers that 
also supply meals and basic necessities. 
Corresponding with children we sponsor helps 

us learn about their lives, but also 
lets us share our faith, give them 
encouragement and pray for them. 
Watch for an opportunity to become 
a sponsor when new packets will be 
available, providing profiles of 
children awaiting sponsors.  

 
Associated Charities Food Bank 
The special emphasis for March donations to 
the Food Bank will be components of 
complete meals. Suggestions include spaghetti 
and sauce, macaroni and cheese, soup and 
crackers, and the like. Collection boxes remain 
in the narthex and in the hallway near the 
chapel. As always, your check(s) made out to 
Associated Charities Food Bank are very 
helpful and will be delivered there. (Please 
place in marked envelope in a collection box.) 
 
Community Appreciation Sunday—March 24  
Repeating last year’s enthusiastically received 
distribution of homemade cookies is 
scheduled for Sunday, March 24, following 
worship. How can you help? Please bring to 
the church before 3:00pm on Friday, March 
22, small homemade cookies. These will be 
plated on Saturday, labeled, and available 
after worship for delivery to the police and fire 
departments, hospital, nursing homes, etc., to 
express our appreciation for the vital 
contributions of these organizations 
and individuals who serve our 
community. 
 
Loud Sunday—March 31 
Shake your pockets and empty your 
purses of all that change, then bring 
it to worship on March 31 where the 

Evangelism and Outreach (E&O) 

 "Better is one day in your 
house than thousands 
elsewhere." As I sat down 
in the pew on February 
3rd, 7 weeks after surgery, 
I began to cry tears of 
joy. It was so good to be back. Kinda felt 
like a warm snuggly blanket of love. Thank 
you so very much for your kindness  as 
I have been recovering from double knee 
replacement. The prayer shawl arrived at 
just the right moment. Your cards, visits, 
meals, and phone calls have been such a 
blessing. Thank you so much. 
 

Sabrina Pepsny 
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Lent at FPC 
From Pastor Mike 
 
THEME:  Cultivating Our Contentment 
 
INVITATION:  Perhaps you are one who 
"gives up" something for Lent.  I would like 
to also invite you to "take up" something this 
Lenten season - a spirit of contentment.  We 
will likely find that in order to embrace a 
spirit of contentment, we must also let go of 
those things that are causing us to feel 
discontent.   
 
WHAT:  Sunday morning messages that 
relate to the theme; Wednesday evening 
times of fellowship, reflection, and prayer 
that help us Cultivate Our Contentment in a 
practical way. 
 
WHY:  It is the Lord's desire that we could 
find contentment in our relationship with 
Him.  How many of us truly experience this 
in our day to day lives.  This message is 
counter-cultural, and we are constantly 
invited to find contentment in any and every 
other place.  The Apostle Paul wrote that he 
had learned to be content in every 
situation.  Is that an invitation for us, or 
simply a "pipe dream."  I believe the former 
and pray that through the season of Lent we 
move together in this direction; a place of 
deep contentment in our communion with 
the Triune God. 
 
Lenten Potlucks 
Beginning  Wednesday, March 6 
 
Each Wednesday during Lent, 
FPC will have a gathering at 
the church from 5:30—
7:00pm. We will have a 
potluck and fellowship from 
5:30—6:00pm followed by 
times of fellowship, reflection, 
and prayer that help us 
Cultivate Our Contentment. 
 
For Ash Wednesday, worship will follow the 
potluck, 6:00pm in Fellowship Hall.  

 

Thursday, May 2 

Parish Associate 
 
Greetings Friends in Christ. It is a joy to serve 
you as Parish Associate and to be part the FPC 
ministry team. I serve you in the name of 
Jesus Christ. It is a joy to work with Pastor 
Mike as he leads and directs us together. It is 
a blessing to be involved in the pastoral care 
ministry with Josiah. I do visitation to shut-
ins and also bring home communion. It is a 
joy to participate in the Chinese Church 
ministry with Dolly, Jenny, Sarah, and Lana.  
 
Wonderful things in ministry are happening 
at FPC. I am excited for the Companions on 
the Journey Sharing Group which has begun 
to meet. We will continue to 
meet monthly through May. 
It is a wonderful time of 
fellowship and sharing.  
We have lunch together with 
songs and Scripture. It is 
geared toward seniors but 
all are welcome. We meet in 
fellowship hall 11:30 am to 1 pm on Tuesdays 
once a month. The next monthly meeting 
dates are February 26, March 19, April 30, 
and May 21. Hope to see you there.  Much 
blessing to you in Christ. Please contact me if I 
can help you in any way.  
 
In Christ's love and grace,  
Jody Watson, Parrish Associate 

 Upcoming Sunday Meals  
 

3/31 - Potluck following  
 worship  
4/21 - Easter Breakfast  
 before worship 
5/19 - Potluck following  
 worship 
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March 
First Presbyterian Church of Ashland 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

Every Sunday 

Worship: 

10:00am Coffee 

and Welcoming 

10:30am  

Worship 

 

Every Saturday 

Worship: 

5:00pm Potluck 

6:00pm Chinese 

Worship 

   1 2 

3  Communion 

9:00am  

Confirmation 

Begins 

5:30pm Small 

Group @  

Eckenroths’ 

4 

Church Office 

Closed 

5 

9:00am Worship 

Planning 

 

 

 

8:00pm AA  

6   
10:00am Bible Study 

1:30pm Prayer 

Shawl 

5:30pm Lenten 

Potluck 

6:00pm Ash 

Wednesday Worship 

6:30pm Praise Band 

7   

10:30am  

Finance  

Ministry 

8 9 

10 11  

Church Office 

Closed 

12:00pm  

Presbytery Safe 

Boundaries 

Event 

12 

9:00am Worship 

Planning 

10:00am  

Worship  

Ministry Team 

8:00pm AA  

13 

10:00am Bible 

Study 

5:30pm Lenten 

Potluck 

6:30pm Praise 

Band 

14 15 16 

17 

 

 

 

5:30pm Small 

Group @  

Eckenroths’ 

18 

Church Office 

Closed 

19 

9:00am Worship 

Planning 

11:30am  

Companions 

Sharing Group 

8:00pm AA  

20 

10:00am Bible 

Study 

5:30pm Lenten 

Potluck 

6:30pm Praise 

Band 

21 

 

Monthly 

Newsletter 

Deadline 

22 23 

24 25 

Church Office 

Closed 

26 

9:00am Worship 

Planning 

 

 

 

8:00pm AA  

27 

10:00am Bible 

Study 

5:30pm Lenten 

Potluck 

6:30pm Praise 

Band 

28 29 30 

31   

Potluck  

Following  

Worship 

Loud Sunday to 

Benefit Chinese 

Ministry 
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April 
First Presbyterian Church of Ashland 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

Every Sunday 

Worship: 

10:00am Coffee 

and Welcoming 

10:30am  

Worship 

1 

Church Office 

Closed 

2 

9:00am Worship 

Planning 

 

 

 

 

8:00pm AA  

3 

10:00am Bible 

Study 

 

5:30pm Lenten 

Potluck 

6:30pm Praise 

Band 

4 5 6 

Presbytery 

Meeting  

Pioneer PC 

7 

Host ACCESS 

 

 

 

5:30pm Small 

Group @  

Eckenroths’ 

8 

Host ACCESS 

 

Church Office 

Closed 

9 

Host ACCESS 

9:00am Worship 

Planning 

 

 

 

8:00pm AA  

10 

Host ACCESS 

10:00am Bible 

Study 

5:30pm Lenten 

Potluck 

6:30pm Praise 

Band 

11 

Host ACCESS 

12 

Host ACCESS 

13 

Host ACCESS 

14 

Palm Sunday 

Communion 

15 16 

9:00am Worship 

Planning 

 

 

 

 

8:00pm AA  

17 

10:00am Bible 

Study 

 

5:30pm Lenten 

Potluck 

6:30pm Praise 

Band 

18 

Maundy  

Thursday 

Communion 

19 

 

Office Closed—

Good Friday 

20 

21 

Easter 

Communion 

9:30am  

Breakfast 

22 

 

Office Closed—

Easter Observed 

 

Monthly 

Newsletter 

Deadline 

23 

9:00am Worship 

Planning 

 

 

 

 

8:00pm AA  

24 

 

10:00am Bible 

Study 

 

 

6:30pm Praise 

Band 

25 26 27 

28 29 30 

9:00am Worship 

Planning 

 

11:30am  

Companions 

Sharing Group 

8:00pm AA  

    

Every Saturday 

Worship: 

5:00pm Potluck 

6:00pm Chinese 

Worship 



P a g e  1 0  T h e  H e r a l d  

May 
First Presbyterian Church of Ashland 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

Every Sunday 

Worship: 

10:00am Coffee 

and Welcoming 

10:30am  

Worship 

  1 

 

10:00am Bible 

Study 

 

 

6:30pm Praise 

Band 

2   

National Day of 

Prayer 

3 4 

5  Compassion 

Sunday 

5:00pm All-

Daughter  

Banquet 

5:30pm Small 

Group @  

Eckenroths’ 

6 7 

9:00am Worship 

Planning 

 

 

 

 

8:00pm AA  

8 

 

10:00am Bible 

Study 

 

 

6:30pm Praise 

Band 

9 10 11 

12 

Communion 

13 14 

9:00am Worship 

Planning 

 

 

 

 

8:00pm AA  

15 

 

10:00am Bible 

Study 

 

 

6:30pm Praise 

Band 

16 17 18 

19 

Potluck  

Following  

Worship 

 

5:30pm Small 

Group @  

Eckenroths’ 

20 21 

9:00am Worship 

Planning 

 

11:30am  

Companions 

Sharing Group 

8:00pm AA  

22 

 

10:00am Bible 

Study 

 

 

6:30pm Praise 

Band 

23 24 25 

26 27 

 

Office Closed—

Memorial Day 

 

Quarterly  

Newsletter 

Deadline 

28 

9:00am Worship 

Planning 

 

 

 

 

8:00pm AA  

29 

 

10:00am Bible 

Study 

 

 

6:30pm Praise 

Band 

30 31  

Every Saturday 

Worship: 

5:00pm Potluck 

6:00pm Chinese 

Worship 
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Lily Order Form 
$10.00 each 

Due Sunday, March 31 
 

 
In Loving Memory of:_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

In Honor of:__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Given by:_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Please use one form per lily. Return this order form by Sunday, March 31 with your payment to either the 
church office or place it in the offering plate.  Checks should be made payable to the First Presbyterian 
Church and please put “Lily” on the memo line.  Thank you.  

FPC is no longer delivering lilies to others.  
You are encouraged to take your lily with you Easter morning, April 21, after worship.  

*New* FPC Office Hours 
Beginning Monday, February 25 
 
Linda Swanson, our Operations Manager, 
will be taking advantage of an internship 
opportunity that will take her out of the 
office several days a week for 7 weeks. 
During her absence, the times the church 
office will be open will change.  
 
The office will be closed on Mondays,          

February 25 through April 9.  
On Tuesdays and Wednesdays the church 

office will be open 8:00am—1:00pm.  
Thursdays and Fridays it will be open the 

regular time 8:00am—3:00pm. 
 
Most of these weeks Linda will be in the 
office on Thursdays and Fridays. Often the 
office will be staffed by volunteers during 
Linda’s absence. This schedule is subject to 
change so please look at the weekly 
calendars in the bulletins and on our 
website calendar for current information. 
Thank you for your understanding during 
this time.  

Associated Charities 
 
A word from the Director:   
Dear church community, 
Thank you for making the last 10 years at 
Associated Charities a joy to go to work 
each day. It has been a journey from God 
that I have had the privilege to sit in this 
seat. My hope is that you will welcome the 
new director as you did me and continue to 
support this ever important ministry to 
help those people in need in our 
community. She will do a great job taking 
this organization into the future!  
God Bless,    Rosemarie Donley   
 
March 2019  list of needs: 
Non Perishable Foods:  jelly /jam, peanut 
butter, saltine crackers, juices (any kind), 
fresh potatoes, cereals, cake/brownie mix, 
ravioli and spaghetti-o’s, ketchup, mustard 
and mayonnaise.  
 
Personal Care Products:  deodorant, body 
wash/bar soap, shampoo and conditioner, 
feminine products, Kleenex tissues, paper 
towels, dish soap, laundry soap. 
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challenging emotions inside of her heart. She 
found herself wrestling with hesitation. Still, 
Maddie invited Yeji into her room, and they 
spent an hour talking about school, 
boyfriends, and roommates. Since then, 
Maddie and Yeji have developed a friendship 
and meet weekly for lunch.  
 
There is so much to celebrate in this story. 
This year, I've had the opportunity to walk 
alongside Maddie as she explores her own 
personality, spiritual strengths, and gifts. This 
new friendship opened the door for her to step 
out of her comfort zone and into one of her 
great strengths --showing hospitality. It is an 
expression of the cross-cultural ministry that 
God has been making a way for over the last 
year, and we can celebrate that this ministry is 
making its way into the hearts of students. In 
fact, Maddie expressed that her knowledge of 
the CCO's ministry to international students 
gave her strength to step into a relationship 
with Yeji. Let's praise God for this, and pray 
that He would use their friendship mightily in 
both Maddie and Yeji's life. May we continue 
to extend hospitality to others and may the 
Lord use it as a testimony of His heart for 
people.  
 
As we look forward into March, April, and 
May, new friendships and fostering 
community is something that I want to 
continue to step into with students. In the first 
semester, a theme became clear: students are 
desiring to be a part of an authentic 
community. They are looking for spaces in 
which they can be cared for, care for others, 
and be encouraged. This includes students 
who have committed their lives to Jesus, and 
those who don't know him. This has shaped 
my vision for the rest of the year. My efforts 
will be channeled toward community building. 
 
Out of this heart and vision, in January, I 
began meeting with a small group of Chinese 
students every Wednesday night for Christian 
yoga on campus and cooking dinner together. 
Helen, Rachel, and Maggie aren't Christians, 

Sarah Campus Ministry 
continued from p.1 

Special Offering 
 
One Great Hour of Sharing is the church 
saying, “We’ll be there when you need us.”   
For 70 years, generations of Presbyterians 
have joined with millions of other Christians 
through this offering to share God’s love 
with people experiencing need.   Your gifts 
support ministries of disaster response, 
refugee assistance and resettlement, food 
for the hungry, and community 
development that helps people find safe 
refuge, start new lives, and work together to 
strengthen their families and communities.  
 
In the coming weeks during Lent, watch for 
bulletin inserts to provide additional details 
of  ways in which OGHS funds are used. Pew 
envelopes will be available for contributions 
to be collected during the regular offering. 
Credit card donations can be made online at 
presbyterianmmission.org/give-oghs,  
or text OGHS 20222 to give $10.   

   
Mighty and 
merciful God, 
in Jesus Christ 
you opened the 
doors to us. 
Make us a 
church whose 
doors open so 
that we go out 
to join in 
mission and 
ministry with 
all our 
neighbors in 
need. Through 
the gifts we 
offer to One 
Great Hour of 
Sharing, may 

your light break forth before us, and may 
we be called repairers of the breach, 
restorers of streets to live in.   (Isaiah 58) 

One Great Hour of Sharing  
 

“You Shall Be Called  
Repairers of the Breach” 

Isaiah 58 
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Maggie and I 

made pizza 

together at 

my house and 

shot some 

video footage 

for a film that 

she is making.  

learning to discern the Spirit's 
voice while praying, and I would 
be honored to have you join me on 
this journey. I will be in Andrew's 
chapel each Thursday morning 
from 10:30am-12:00pm, starting 
February 21st. Please let me know 
if you have any questions by 
emailing me 
at sbardall@ccojubilee.org or 
calling/texting me at 740-202-
0656. 
 
Sarah Bardall 

Sarah Bardall Campus Ministry 

so will you pray with 
me that God would 
be present with us as 
we continue to 
gather together for 
the rest of the 
semester? I pray that 
He will make a way 
for miracles and 
salvation, whether 
now or in the years 
to come. If you 
would ever like to 
join us for dinner, 
(or yoga, too!), 

please let me know.  
We would love to host you and welcome you 
into our family! 
 
In addition, this February, I will begin 
meeting with Maddie, Yeji, Taylor, and 
Kendra in hopes of cultivating a community 
where these women can grow in faith and in 
fellowship together.  We will meet together 
weekly and talk about weaving different 
spiritual rhythms into our daily lives. As we 
practice these disciplines together, we hope 
that friendships will form and opportunities to 
do outreach will arise. Each 
young woman has 
expressed the desire to 
experience connection with 
others in a meaningful way, 
and I ask that you would 
pray for us as we begin this 
journey together. 
 
Finally, I will begin coming 
to FPC every Thursday 
morning to spend time in 
prayer for the church, 
campus, and anything else 
that the Holy Spirit might 
bring. I would love to have 
you join me in prayer or 
join me to be prayed for. It 
is my desire to grow in 

Helen (left), Rachel (right), and I celebrated Helen's birthday 
at Peking Restaurant after going to yoga together,  

February 6th. What a feast!  

Lily from her new home, 
Towson University 
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Chinese New Year Celebration 

Saturday, February 2, 2019 

Over 100 

Students and 

Friends Came 

to Celebrate 

the Chinese 

New Year 


